

Candace Wallace, Principal school.stbenedictholmdel.org 732-264-5578 school office

September 22, 2017 - Volume 2, Issue 3

# PRINCIPAL NEWS + ANNOUNCEMENTS

### FYI

FYI... Cafeteria Practices: SBS has always had an allergy table in the cafeteria to isolate students from risk from other student lunches. This has not changed. In addition, although the cafeteria staff makes every effort to buy peanut free products, they cannot guarantee that the products they use have not been processed in facilities and/or with equipment that has come in contact with peanuts. There have been recent changes to the notification on packaging of products that we have bought in the past, but in general, the products we are purchasing and our practices have not changed. I hope this helps to clarify any misconceptions, but as always, feel free to contact me if you have further questions.

### **PARENT DIRECTORY**

The Parent Directory will be published today on the website, Parent tab, Parent portal tab.... please reference previous emails for the password.

### **BASKETBALL PRE-REGISTRATION CLOSES ON SUNDAY!**

Please check your SBS parent email for an important link to pre-register for intramural, junior varsity and varsity basketball. Intramural basketball is open to girls and boys in 3rd & 4th grades, junior varsity is for girls and boys in 5th & 6th grades and varsity is for girls and boys in 7th & 8th grades. Pre-registration will close on Sunday evening and your child must be pre-registered in order to participate in the basketball season. If you have any questions, please contact the Athletic Director, Michele Sollecito, at 732-264-5578 or at sollecito@stbenedictnj.org.

### **BACK TO SCHOOL**

Thank you for coming to Back to School Night. I hope you enjoyed seeing the new Science Lab and meeting your child's teachers.

# CLASSROOM NEWS

#### **IMPORTANT NOTE FROM THE SCHOOL NURSE:**

Please make sure you have submitted all of your child's immunizations and completed physicals to the school nurse. Fall sports have already begun and your child needs to have completed paperwork in order to participate. Any questions, please contact Sharon Horejsi-Conroy at <a href="mailto:nurse@stbenedictnj.org">nurse@stbenedictnj.org</a>.

### **ART**

PreK made some awesome projects in art class this week. In conjunction with their classroom studies of the letter "M", they learned how to draw a self portrait of "me" in a "mirror"! Great job PreK! See pictures below!





Candace Wallace, Principal school.stbenedictholmdel.org 732-264-5578 school office





# ACTIVITIES + CLUB NEWS

### ARTS ASSOCIATION

The SBS Arts Association is now taking T-shirt orders for this year's SBS theme of "We Are The World." Featuring a one-of-kind-design by our very own art teacher Mrs. Mertz! They are only \$15 each for family, friends, and arts supporters everywhere! Thank you for your support of the SBS Arts Association!

## **PTA (Parent-Teacher Association)**

Thank you to everyone who has already purchased a KidStuff Coupon Book. We appreciate your support! **Friday, September 29th** is the last day to purchase books. The flyer is in the weekly packet. Please send in your order forms with \$25 cash or check. Checks can be made to *SBS PTA*. There are so many great coupons, you'll save on food, activities and shopping while supporting a great cause. All profits from the sale of the KidStuff books will be given to our teachers to buy supplies for their classrooms.

The annual Wine Tasting is coming up on **Saturday, October 14th**, tickets are on sale now! See the weekly packet for the RSVP form. All are welcome to attend, open to friends, family and the community!

## Mini Drama Club - Grades 2 & 3

Please see weekly packet flyer for Mini Drama Club information and sign up. http://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080a4eaaae2ba0fe3-sbsmini

# REMINDER

The school calendar is located on the website in the main navigation tab titled "Calendar" or bookmark the page here: https://school.stbenedictholmdel.org/calendar-1

The Parent Portal is live under the "Parents" tab at: https://school.stbenedictholmdel.org/parent-portal

# UPCOMING EVENTS

Middle school Youth Ministry BBQ this weekend! Sunday, 9/24 at 4:30 pm for Gr. 6-8 in rear Church parking lot.

PTA Wine Tasting 10/14





Candace Wallace, Principal school.stbenedictholmdel.org 732-264-5578 school office

# WEEKLY PACKET

Please see the link below to access all of the newsletter attachments for the week.

https://school.stbenedictholmdel.org/fyi

### Please note:

Check under **Community Events** for information on upcoming High School Open Houses.

HAVE A NICE WEEKEND!

